
This fall has been busy with increased client services, community engagement,
learning opportunities, and political shenanigans. It has been challenging and
rewarding, as we work to provide compassion, hope, and help to individuals facing unplanned
pregnancy. The theme impressed upon us at the 2023 National Conferences is to be on a Pro
Abundant Life mission. We are doing abundantly more as we strive to not only save babies from
abortion but also build strong families. Ephesians 3:20 references “…to him who is able to do far more
abundantly than all that we ask…” We want to do abundantly more with your support and the
guidance of the Lord!

On the political front, the California Attorney General Bonta recently filed a lawsuit against
Heartbeat International to censor life-saving information from women regarding Abortion Pill
Reversal, despite compelling evidence of the safety of progesterone and its effectiveness in
countering the abortion drug, mifepristone. This from the same Attorney General who launched the
California Reproductive Rights Task Force (Oct. 2022) with the declaration of “one common goal: to
preserve and strengthen reproductive freedoms.” And yet, he now is denying California women the
reproductive freedom to change their minds by censoring information about Abortion Pill Reversal.

The fight continues across the nation as evil continues to push messages that are confusing and
misleading, even to go as far as to say pregnancy centers are misleading and confusing. We knew
that the attack would be great once Roe v. Wade was overturned, but you don’t know what you don’t
know! We needed to become educated on ways to combat these attacks while best serving our
clients. We were able to send staff and volunteers to Care Net in Mobile, AL, to the Samaritan Summit
in Nashville, TN, and to the Rocky Mountain Conference in Colorado Springs. These opportunities have
equipped us by expanding our knowledge and our commitment to our mission.

We continue to spread the news of our services through a presence in the community, our updated
websites, social media - and it is working! We are seeing more individuals than ever before. We are
working abundantly more! It behooves us to remember God’s promises, “But those who wait on the
Lord shall renew their strength; they shall mount up with wings like eagles, they shall run and not be
weary, they shall walk and not faint." —Isaiah 4:31 NKJV

Every day we are encouraged to wait upon the Lord so He can renew us and give us strength to
tackle whatever comes. The women that come into our centers are searching for strength and hope,
and we must be prepared to give it.
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970-842-4324Pro Abundant Life
A Word from Our Executive Director

neco-cpc.org

PO Box 304
Brush, CO 80723

BRUSH
308 Clayton St.
M-F, 9 am- 4 pm

Roberta Bigalk, Director
director@acaringpregnancy.org

Missy Schmidt, Admin. Asst.
missy.schmidt@acaringpregnancy.org

Loraine Speicher, Nurse Mgr.
loraine.speicher@acaringpregnancy.org

Leslie Chamberlin, Site Dir.
leslie.chamberlin@acaringpregnancy.org

Thank you for your support!

FALL 2023

HOLYOKE
246 S. Interocean Ave. #204
Tuesday 4-6 pm
970-854-4335 

Marie Tamasy, Site Director
Cari Jo Oestman, Asst. Director
holyoke@acaringpregnancy.org

STERLING
118 Main St. #208
M-F, 12-2 pm
970-466-4378

Jill Steimer, Site Director
j i l l .steimer@acaringpregnancy.org

WRAY
305 W. 2nd St.
M 3-5 pm, 1st Sat. 9am-12pm
970-380-3737

Kiley Rose, Yuma County Director
Amanda Shay, Asst. Director
kiley.rose@acaringpregnancy.org

YUMA
529 N. Albany St.
Quintech #1250
By Appointment Only
970-842-4324

yuma@acaringpregnancy.org

PO Box 304
Brush, CO 80723

We bring hope to you!

                Our websites have     
         been redesigned and   
   updated! One is for our
supporters, the other is to
reach women and men we
serve. Thank you for your
continued support as we
bring HOPE to our
communities!

SUPPORTERS

neco-cpc.org

OUTREACH

acaringpregnancy.org

When making your
year-end gifts, we

hope you'll think of us!



Thank You for participating inBee Strong
2024 Annual Banquet

          Featuring: Evie West
Evie West grew up in Orange County, California. Her life’s resume includes
ex-gang member, two-time teen mother, who was faced with the decision
to terminate her second unborn son. However, through God’s amazing grace,
she has been redeemed and has lived to tell about it. In March 2017 she was reunited with her
second son. Shevhas served as a police officer in Cleveland, TN, for over 20 years. Her book
"Revolving Choices: Playing Roulette with Life" shares her story as a young girl desperately
searching for her identity and whose life was changed by the power of Jesus Christ!
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Scan Me!

5:30 pm Doors Open    -    6 pm Dinner    -    7 pm Program

Baby Bottle Campaign!

NOW TO HIM WHO IS ABLE TO DO FAR MORE ABUNDANTLY THAN ALL THAT WE ASK OR THINK, ACCORDING TO THE POWER AT WORK WITHIN US,
TO HIM BE GLORY IN THE CHURCH AND IN CHRIST JESUS THORUGHOUT THE GENERATIONS, FOREVER AND EVER.    - EPHESIANS 3:20-21 -

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Pastor Brian Boisselle, President

Clint Johnson, Vice President
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Paula Crook, Secretary
Barry Richardson

Andrew Smith
Pastor Paul Speicher

Dr. Julia Trevino-Emerson

STAFF
Roberta Bigalk, Executive Dir.
Missy Schmidt, Admin. Asst.

Leslie Chamberlin, Brush Director
Jil l  Steimer, Sterling Director

Kiley Rose, Yuma County Director
Loraine Speicher, Nurse Manager

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS
Ellie Beal, Bookkeeper

Jeremy Weathers, Videos
Glenn Wilder, IT

MOBILE MEDICAL
Dr. Julia Trevino-Emerson,

Medical Director
Loraine Speicher, Nurse Manager

Kelsey Hendrix, Sonographer

OUR MISSION
The mission of A Caring Pregnancy

Resource Center of Northeast
Colorado is to provide

information, resources, and
support to individuals facing

pregnancy in Northeast Colorado.

AFFILIATIONS
ACPRC is a 501(c)3 faith-based

non-profit organization since
1999, registered in the State of

Colorado. We receive training and
certification from CareNet,

Heartbeat International, National
Institute of Family Life Advocates,
and The Center for Relationship

Education.

Akron Foursquare Church
Assembly of God - Wray
Beecher Island Sunday School
Berean Church - Sterling
Bethel Union Church - Akron
Bethlehem Lutheran - Ft. Morgan
Brush Church of Christ
Buffalo Grass Church - Haxtun
Calvary Baptist Church - Ft. Morgan
Calvary Lutheran Church - Yuma
Church of the Nazarene - Ft. Morgan
Church of the Nazarene - Sterling
Cope Community Church
Cornerstone Ministry Church - Holyoke
Crossroads Wesleyan Church - Nebraska
Emmanuel Baptist Church - Sterling
Fairfield Covenant - Holyoke
Faith Cornerstone Church - Sterling
First Baptist Church - Akron
First Baptist Church - Holyoke
First Baptist Church - Otis
First Baptist Church - Sterling
First Christian Church - Wray
Foursquare Church - Sterling
First Southern Baptist Church - Yuma
Grace of God Church - Ft. Morgan
Harvest Assembly Church - Brush
Holyoke Assembly of God
Holyoke Covenant Methodist Church
House of Praise - Yuma
Immanuel Congregational Church - Ft. Morgan
Immanuel Evangelical Church - Ft. Morgan
Immanuel Lutheran Church - Haxtun
Imperial Berean Church

Julesburg Christian Church
Julesburg Community Fellowship
Knights of Columbus - Roggen
Last Chance Community Church
Life Fellowship - Ft. Morgan
Lighthouse Baptist Church - Sterling
New Hope Fellowship - Nebraska
Peace Lutheran - Sterling
Platte Valley Baptist - Ft. Morgan
Prairie Home Baptist Church - Holyoke
Prairie Winds Foursquare - Wiggins
Rankin Presbyterian Church - Ft. Morgan
Sacred Heart Church of Peetz
Shepherd of the Plains Lutheran - Ft. Morgan
St. Anthony’s Catholic Church - Sterling
St. John’s Catholic Church - Yuma
St. John’s Lutheran Church - Yuma
St. Joseph’s Catholic Church - Akron
St. Patrick Catholic Church - Holyoke
Summit Baptist Church - Wiggins
The Joy Mission - Sedgwick
The Rock Assembly of God - Sterling
The Sanctuary - Ft. Morgan
Trinity Baptist Church - Brush
Trinity Lutheran - Ft. Morgan
Trinity Lutheran - Sterling
United Church of Crook
United Presbyterian Church - Ft. Morgan
Wiggins Community Church
Wildwood Bible Church - Merino
Woodrow Community Church
Yuma Christian Church
Zion Lutheran Church - Nebraska

Every person has a story,

if we bother to read it.
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Want to be used by God to be part of someone’s
story? Join us by impacting individuals facing

pregnancy in Northeast Colorado!

Find out more: 970-842-4324

We thank the 67 churches and the hundreds of individuals in the northeast plains of Colorado for
supporting us through our 2023 Baby bottle Campaign! This year we raised $37,425.40 to support
individuals facing unplanned pregnancies, a $5,000 increase over 2022. Without you, we couldn’t do what
we do! If you’ve yet to turn in your baby bottles, we are still taking them and we thank you for them!

NJC Community Fair - Sterling

...doing and learning more - Community Engagement and Conferences!

 Oktoberfest - Brush

 Break the Silence - Ft. Morgan

New Extended Hours - Wray

CareNet Conference - Mobile, AL

 Leadership Strategy Meeting

Wiggins Community BBQ Samaritan Summit - Nashville, TN

For reservations, scan or
visit neco-cpc.org/events/banquet


